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Purpose of the meeting 
 
The purpose of this meeting is to gather public input on the identified project needs and 
proposed improvements. The meeting will be an open house format with a brief presentation at 
5:30 pm. 

 
Project information 
 
The proposed project on WIS 19 is approximately 0.4 miles from North Street to Main Street 
within the city of Sun Prairie, Dane County. WIS 19 is an undivided, 2-lane urban principal 
arterial road, with an annual average daily traffic of 9,280 vehicles per day.  
 
The purpose of the project is to deter future pavement deterioration through the mitigation of a 
pavement preservation improvement. The existing pavement has longitudinal and transverse 
cracking and will continue to deteriorate without improvement. 
 
The following needs have been identified on this section of WIS 19: 

• Pavement deterioration 
• Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) compliance 
• Pork Chop Island Condition 

 
The proposed improvements include the following: 

• Highway resurfacing (mill and overlay asphaltic pavement) 
• Replacement of curb ramps to meet ADA requirements 
• Replacement of pork chop island at intersection of Windsor Street and North Bristol 

Street 
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Proposed traffic impacts 
 
Construction is currently scheduled to begin in Spring 2028. If funding is available, the project 
could be constructed as early as 2025. 
 
During construction on WIS 19, the contractor will utilize flagging operations with rolling single 
lane closures reducing traffic to one lane. Driveway access to properties on the corridor will be 
maintained to the best extent possible. Limited driveway closures could be needed and are 
anticipated to be infrequent. Any driveway closure will be communicated in advance with the 
property owners. During the flagging operation work, the site will be fully open to the traffic at the 
end of the day. 
 
Sidewalks with curb ramp construction will be closed during construction activity. A pedestrian 
detour will be provided to maintain access. All sidewalks will be open upon completion of curb 
ramp construction. 
  
Real estate  
 
Additional right of way will be required for this project. Permanent acquisition and temporary 
easements will be required for curb ramp construction. Information is anticipated to be sent to 
affected property owners discussing the temporary easements and permanent acquisition in 
winter 2022. 
 

Project update/next steps 
• Real Estate Acquisition   Winter 2022 – Spring 2024 
• Possible Advanceable Construction  Spring 2025 
• Scheduled Construction   Spring 2028 

 
Public input/comments 
 
We encourage you to talk to the project representatives and ask them questions. Attached to this 
handout is a sheet for your written comments and input regarding the proposed project. Please 
mail any written comments about the project before July 29, 2022 or leave them in the comment 
box tonight. You can also email your comments to the contacts listed below.  
 
Your comments assist us in developing a project that will serve the needs of the traveling public 
as well as the needs of the local community. Your input is welcome and appreciated throughout 
the design process. 
 

For more information, please contact: 
 
Cody Kammerzelt, P.E.     
Project Manager     
Wisconsin Department of Transportation   
2101 Wright St.       
Madison, WI 53704 
(608) 219-1331  
cody.kammerzelt@dot.wi.gov    

mailto:cody.kammerzelt@dot.wi.gov

